
Thirty Second Sunday of Ordinary Time  November 8, 2020 

 

   A Roman Catholic Parish in the Benedictine Tradition since 1881  

575 East College Street, Mount Angel, Oregon 97362  

 
 

Pastor:  Fr. Philip Waibel,  O.S.B. 

Website: www.stmarymtangel.org  

Office Hours: Monday—Friday: 8 AM — 5 PM 

E-mail:   office@stmarymtangel.org 

CONTACT NUMBERS 

MAIN OFFICE:  503 - 845 - 2296 

Faith Formation 503 - 845 - 4282 

Youth Ministry 503 - 845 - 4279 

Daily Mass:  7:00 AM at St. Mary,  
Monday through Friday  

 
Weekend  Masses @ St. Mary 
Saturday Vigil 5:30   PM 
Sunday Morning 7:30   AM 
   10:00  AM 
Misa en Español 12:30  PM 

 
Holy Rosary Mission 

 Sunday                9:00 AM 
 

PENANCE / RECONCILIATION :   
St. Mary’s:   Saturday 3:30 PM—5:00 PM  

 

St. Mary is a vibrant Catholic community in the Benedic-
tine tradition, baptized into the life of Christ and commit-
ted to: 
 Celebrating the Sacraments with dignity, joy and rever-

ence; 
 Living the Gospel, and serving and welcoming all as we 

would Christ Himself; 
 Working for peace, justice, reconciliation and compas-

sion for the poor, the immigrant, youth, the elderly 
and those without power in our society; 

 Respecting all life from conception to natural death; 
 And helping each other to grow in holiness by our lives 

of humility and compassion. 
 
We welcome all to St. Mary Church regardless of race, 
ethnicity, sexual orientation, marital status, ability or life 
situation, and invite all to join us as we work to accom-
plish our Mission. 

St. Frances Xavier Cabrini, MSC also known as Mother Cabrini, was an Italian-American nun.  In 1880 St. Frances Cabrini  founded 
the Missionary Sisters of the Sacred Heart of Jesus and went on to found 67 missionary institutions to serve the sick and poor in 
New York, Chicago Illinois, Seattle, New Orleans, Colorado, Los Angles, Philadelphia and countries throughout Latin America and 
Europe.  Today the Missionary Sisters of the Sacred Heart have sisters serving throughout the world.  St. Frances Xavier Cabrini 
died in 1917 at the age of 67.  In 1946 she became the first US citizen to be canonized a Saint. 
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A WARM WELCOME TO ALL WHO WORSHIP WITH US! 

Whether you are a long-time member who has moved or someone new who has just come, 

please register with us by filling out this  information and putting it into the collection bas-

ket or mail to the parish office with comments or questions. We also welcome your written 

and signed input on any subject.  

Name         

 

Phone            

 

Address         

 

City      Zip       

 

Email      Info in English OR Spanish 

___New Parishioner (please contact me)         ___New address & phone number 

St. Mary’s 

Parish Staff 
Fr. Philip Waibel, OSB, Pastor 
503-845-2296  
pastor@stmarymtangel.org  
 

Fr. Ralph Recker, OSB 
 

Rev. Mr. Don Murdy, Permanent Deacon 
 

Pat Zollner, Music Director 
503-845-2296 / patgzollner@gmail.com 
 

Mark Dol, 503.845.2353 
Parish Coordinator 
parishcoordinator@stmarymtangel.org 
 

Sr. Dorothy Jean Beyer, OSB,  
Ministry to the Sick / 503.845.2347 /
stmary.careministry@gmail.com 
 

Bernadette Wagner, 503.845.4282 
Director of Religious Education 
religioused@stmarymtangel.org 
 

Katie Beaubien Franchini, 503.845.4279 
Director of Youth Ministry,  
youthministry@stmarymtangel.org 
 

Cristo Cervantes, 503.845.2348,  
Hispanic Ministry  
pastoralassistant@stmarymtangel.org 
 

Michelle Wagner, 503.845.2350 
Administrative Assistant/Accounting 
accounting@stmarymtangel.org 
 

Cynthia Unger, 503.845.2245 
Administrative Assistant  
events@stmarymtangel.org 
 

Jim Zollner, 503.845.2296 
Janitorial/Maintenance Services 
facilities@stmarymtangel.org 
 

Arthur Cocker, 503.845.2296 
Janitorial/Maintenance Services 
custodian@stmarymtangel.org 
 

Jerry Berning, 503.845.9717 
Cemetery Manager 
calvarycemetery@stmarymtangel.org  
 
Parish Mailing Address: 
St. Mary Catholic Church 
575 E College Street 
Mount Angel, OR 97362 

Mass Intentions
November 9  -  15 

Weekday Mass 7:00 AM Weekend Masses as noted 

Monday + Felice Moreno  - Ofelia & Guerrero Girls 

Tuesday + Harold Dieker  - Sharon Smith 

Wednesday + Rhonda Ilg  - Jodi & Daniel Drescher 

Thursday + Pat Fisher  - Clem & Char Unrein 

Friday + LaVern Fleckenstein ( ann) - Bev Fleckenstein 

Saturday 5:30 PM + Larry Beyer  - Family & Friends 

Sunday 7:30 AM + Tom Duker (ann)  - Donna Duker 

Sunday 10:00 AM + Michael Murdy  - Arlene Harris 

Sunday 12:30 PM PARISHIONERS 

Holy Rosary 9:00 AM + Diane Wortz  - Barbara Hettwer 

Daily and Sunday Mass Readings 

Monday 11/9 The Dedication of the Lateran Basilica 
First Reading: Ezekiel 47:1-2, 8-9, 12 Second Reading: 1 Corinthians 3:9c-11, 16-17 / 
Gospel: John 2:13-22 

Tuesday 11/10 St. Leo the Great 
First Reading: Titus 2:1-8, 11-14 / Gospel: Luke 17:7-10 
Wednesday 11/11 St. Martin of Tours 
First Reading: Titus 3:1-7, 11-14 / Gospel: Luke 17:11-19 
Thursday 11/12 St. Josaphat 
First Reading: Philemon 7-20/ Gospel: Luke 17:20-25 
Friday 11/12 St. Frances Xavier Cabrini 
First Reading: 2 John 4-9 / Gospel: Luke 17:26-37 
Saturday 11/13 Saturday of the Thirty Second Week of Ordinary Times 
First Reading:  3 John 5-8 / Gospel: Luke 18:1-8 
Sunday 11/14 Thirty Third Sunday of Ordinary Times 
First Reading: Wisdom 6:12-16 / Second Reading: 1 Thessalonians 4:13-18 / 
Gospel: Matthew 25:1-13 
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Bulletin 

When submitting announcements for the bulletin 
please email it to: events@stmarymtangel.org 

Please note that all bulletin announcement are at the 
discretions of the Pastor.  All announcements for the 
November 15th bulletin need to be submitted prior to 
Friday November 6th at noon. 

PLEASE REMEMBER US IN YOUR  
WILL & ESTATE 

Please use the following language when making your 
estate plans:  

“I give, devise, and bequeath _____________________ 
(Describe gift and purpose) to St. Mary Catholic 

Church, Mt. Angel (our legal name).  TAX ID #: 93-

0391627  “It is understood in making this gift that it can 
only be used by St. Mary Catholic Church, Mt. 

Angel for the program or purpose herein stated.” 

 

PLEASE LET US KNOW…. 
If you are ill, or if you know that someone 

is ill and/or is in hospital, please call 
Father Philip or Sister Dorothy Jean so 

that we can provide pastoral care, 
prayers, & the Sacrament of Anointing of 
the Sick.  This is very important, especially 
in this time of the pandemic.  Thank you 

for your assistance. 

Youth Ministry is seeking 
donations of egg cartons for a 
special project.   

About 20 eggs cartons are 
needed.  Any donations can 
be brought to the parish 
office during office 
hours.  Thank you!  Your 

donation is appreciated.   

Sign-up to attend Masses at St. Mary’s: 
For the last few weeks we have been having on-line sign ups for the 5:30 pm Saturday vigil, 7:30 

am and 10:00 am Sunday morning Masses for both the church and parish center.  Moving forward 

due to numbers we are requiring those wishing to attend to signup you will need to sign up each 

week for Mass.  Sign ups will open on the Monday prior to the weekend and close at 5:00 pm on 

Thursday or when they are all full for the weekend. 

If you do not have access to a computer please call the office (503)845-2296 to sign up for availa-

ble spots. 

Please call or email the office to sign up for 7 am daily Mass. 

 

MASS GUIDELINES 
• Please arrive at least 10-15 minutes prior to the start of Mass. 

• Enter through the side door, closest to the street, and check-in with the greeter. 

• Masks are required.  Masks are available at the door. 

• Use hand sanitizer as you enter the church. 

• Sit only with the people in your group and use appropriate physical distancing. 

• We ask that you accompany your children to the restroom. 

• During the Communion procession please keep distance between your and other groups.  

• We ask those wishing to receive on the tongue to wait until the end. 

• You may exit through any of the doors to avoid bottle-necking after Mass. 

• If you sign up and are unable to attend, please call the office 503-845-2296 and let us 
know. 

If you use your All Souls Day 

envelope in November and write the 

names of your loved ones on it.  We 

will place it in a box inside of the 

High Altar and your loved ones will 

be prayed for, during the month of 

November.  If you have any 

questions please call the Parish 

Office at 503-845-2296. 
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Let us pray for our  

Parishioners 
Ed Drescher 

Jose & Lola Lopez 

Ernie Dill 

Norman Hettwer 

Marian Bielemeier 

Maria Pedraza 

Barb Schmidt 

Dee Carey 

Ted & Mary Buhr 

Kylie Hettewer 

Lily Alejandro 

Ruben Arevalo 

Joseph Shaefer 

Carol Obersinner 

Laura Logar 

Gloria Arroyo 

Cynthia Cardenas 

Maria Astorga 

Chuck Wavra 

Jim Hauth 

Joe & Marilyn Seiler 

Maria Fregoso 

Eva Arevalo 

Tevin Seubert 

Adam Buhr 

Jean Homer 

Cesaria Leija 

Rudy Arevalo 

Roger Logar 

Fred Arevalo 

Ron Schmidt 

Gilbert Arevalo  

Maribel Ramos 

Margarita Ambriz 

Velia Duenas 

Tom MacDonnell 

Phil & Kay Meissner 

Mark Homer 

Mark Myers 

Daene Rodriguez 

Norma Quintanilla 

Richard Talent 

Raul Campos 

Mireya Sanchez 

Adam Arevalo 

Alice Sichley 

Rosemary Smith 

Irene Rodriguez 

Pat Sprauer 

Gerry Beyer 

Jess Olson 

Katie Ferris Orr 

Patti Eder 

Carolyn Wendell 

Suzie Smith 

Devin Keith 

Gail Shawhan 

Gabe James 

Mary McKillip 

Greg Schonbachler 

Jimmy Myers 

Don Huebsch 

Julia Hopkins 

Lorraine Duda 

Don Dunn 

Clem Unrein 

Kevin Aman 

Gerrie Faessler-Gray  

Joan Moreland Willow 

Joe Schwab 

Sherry Meith 

Mark Torstorm 

All Caregivers 
 

Pray for those in harms way: 

PFC Dean Harris  
Afghanistan 

If you would like to be added to the 

prayer list or are on the prayer list 

and wish to be removed.  Please 

contact the parish office at          

503-845-2296.   

Safe Environment – Grades 7-12 – November 18, 2020 

In an effort to assist in the monumental mission of protecting children from 
abuse, St. Mary’s is partnering with you to present a safe environment lesson to 
your youth within their youth program. It is our cherished role as adults to fully 
protect children. In addition, we must also teach children about their safety 
rights and boundaries, so that they have tools to protect themselves.  

This school year, your child will be presented with a program entitled Empower-
ing God’s Children, in which Lesson Leaders present a safety lesson to children 
that houses a grade-appropriate video component along with a hands-on activity. 
The material is designed to better equip your child to know their rights, recognize 
their boundaries, and to empower them to protect themselves when safe adults 
are not immediately available—and ultimately be safer from people who might 
want to harm them. Youth will participate within one of the following lessons: 

 

 

If you do NOT wish for your child to participate in this lesson, please contact 
youthministry@stmarymtangel.org or the Parish Office for an opt-out form.  Due 
to the importance of this topic, we must provide opt-out forms to the Archdio-
cese of Portland for those who do not attend this lesson.  If you would like to 
preview the material or learn more about the lesson, please contact Director of 
Youth Ministry, Katie Beaubien Franchini. 

Mass Ministers 

November 14, 2020  - 5:30 pm 

Lector:  Phil Weisner 

EMHC:  Patty Maurer, Lance Arritola, Renee Metteer, Lucy 
Astorga 

Usher:  Gerald Otter 

Greeters:  Monica Bochsler, Leigh Geschwill 
 

November 15, 2020  - 7:30 am 

Lector:  Lee Anaya 

EMHC:  Tim Jaeger, Ivetee Andres, Barbara Niece, Christi 
Wedding 

Usher:  Tim Duda 

Greeters:  Sharon Smith, Christi Wedding 
 

November 15, 2020  - 10:00 am 

Lector:  Rick Schiedler 

EMHC: John Conklin, Stephanie Stoneking, John Kubasak, Sa-
rah Kuenzi  

Usher:  Robbie Stoneking 

Greeters:  Becki Little,  

 Lesson 1: Physical Boundaries: Safe and Unsafe Touching Rules 
Lesson 2: Safe Adults, Safe Touches and Special Safe Adults 

 

mailto:youthministry@stmarymtangel.org
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"Is anyone among you sick? 

Then he must call for the elders of the church 

and they are to pray over him, 

anointing him with oil in the name of the Lord; 

and the prayer offered in faith will restore the one who is sick, 

and the Lord will raise him up, 

and if he has committed sins, they will be forgiven him." 

James 5:14-15 

 

Parish–wide Anointing of the Sick within Mass 

Tuesday, November 10, at 11 A.M.  

(No potluck due to COVID-19) 

Please mark your calendar and plan to attend. 

If you have questions, please contact Sister Dorothy 

Jean, 503 845-2347. 

Pope Francis: The 
Sacrament of the 
Anointing of the Sick "is 
the assurance of Jesus 
being close to the sick and 
the elderly." 
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The success of the event will be having many participate, so 

help us by getting the word out to all your family and friends.  

Visit our NEW WEBSITE stmarymtangel.org and click on the 

“more info HERE” button on the opening video to get all the 

THIS WEEK starting tomorrow 

NOVEMBER 9th -13th 

Mon 9 – Fri 13 - Online Silent auction 

Fri 13 starting at 6:30 PM  

Please join us at our benefit auction supporting the varies 

parish ministries. This online event is designed to let you 

know how we have kept our ministries going in this 

challenging season. 

The scope & vibrancy of our parish life will be 

on full display. You won’t want to miss it!  

Being an Online event we are not limited to space 

which makes, joining in on the fun, open to all.  

For more information or to be an event sponsor, contact  

the Parish Office 503.845.2296 or Email office@stmarymtangel.org 

Online Benefit Auction 

STILL GOING STRONG! 
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C 
OVID-19 has meant a huge “sea-

change” for us since March (as 

well as during the days of the hor-

rible wildfires with their destruc-

tion, smoke and ash.   We have had to re-

imagine religious education 

and youth ministry, chart a 

different course for ministry 

to the sick and homebound, 

deal with the very limited 

numbers for church which 

have gradually increased, per-

fected our livestreaming of 

daily and Sunday Masses, 

Weddings, Funerals, etc. over 

our YouTube channel. We 

have tried to keep all these go-

ing as an important service 

and link to the parishioners of St. Mary’s and 

beyond. 

W e cannot have our usual Benefit Dinner 

& Auction this year because of COVID 

restrictions.   And so on Friday, November 13 

we will come to you VIRUTUALLY —online—

for help to balance our budget.  We have a si-

lent auction beginning Monday, November 9—

13.    One of the big blows to our budget was 

that we did not have our Oktoberfest booth this 

year. It typically brings in about $50,000.   In 

addition, our contributions / collections at Mass 

have been down, and so we have the goal of 

raising $90,000 at this Virtual Benefit & Auc-

tion.  Why do we need your help?...... 

O ur primary mission as a parish is to cele-

brate the Sacraments, especially the Eu-

charist, to make sure the church is open for 

prayer,  to reach out to the sick and homebound 

and anyone who is suffering, and to provide 

opportunities to learn and grow in the faith. 

All  who were ready to receive 

First Reconciliation and First 

Communion, as well as those 

preparing for Confirmation re-

ceived those Sacraments.  We 

had extra Masses on Saturdays 

and Sundays to make it happen, 

but my staff and I made sure 

these children and youth re-

ceived the Sacraments they pre-

pared for.  To the extent possi-

ble, and within the ever-

changing restrictions, we have 

also celebrated Baptisms, Weddings and Funer-

als, gone to hospitals and homes for the 

Anointing of the Sick, set up a special Confes-

sional in the Church and kept the church open. 

A ll this is to say that we are doing our best 

to provide the Sacraments, ministries, 

and religious formation our parish needs with-

in all the limitations we have.  But we need 

your help.  Please be generous in your gifts to 

St. Mary Parish so that we can continue to serve 

you in the ways we are.  Let us also raise our 

minds and hearts to God asking that he bring 

healing to our lives and world and bring an 

end to this Pandemic. 

Gratefully in the Lord and in St. Benedict, 

Father Philip Waibel, OSB, Pastor 


